
Caudle Park Elementary

Celebrating 50 years!



Caudle Park 
Elementary was 
built in 1973 and 
opened in 1974



A lot has changed 
over the years, 
including our logo!



Caudle Park was a Primary 
to 6 school when it opened. 

In 2014, grade 6s moved to 
AJ. 

In 2019, pre primary started 
at Caudle. They’re in grade 
3 now.



Our front playground 
used to look like this.

In 2009, we built one of HRM’s 
first accessible playgrounds. 
The side playground.



Caudle Park kids 
have been big 
helpers in the 
community over 
the years.

In the late 1970s and early 1980s, when Fultz House 
was established, six community partners came 
together to form the Fultz Corner Restoration Society. 
Each group had something different to offer. Our PTA 
stressed the educational component. 

The Caudle Park PTA was only involved for a short 
time, but our involvement helped to convince the 
community and government for the need to have a 
museum and heritage centre in our community.



In 2010, 
students from 
Caudle helped 
with the 
Friends of First 
Lake program



In 1998, we started 
recycling at CPE



In 2010, with Mrs. Baird and Mrs. 
MacAskill, grade 2 and 3 students 
used what they learned from a guest 
speaker, and created a business that 
raised money for charity.

Now, Mrs. Fougere teaches entrepreneurship 
skills and lessons with the grade 5s.



We’re lucky to have 
some people who 
went to Caudle Park 
still active members 
of the Caudle Park 
community. 

These next 2 pictures are class pictures 
from the late 1990s. Can you find Mrs. 
Whitlock or Mr. Sears in these pictures? 
They’re there! You might recognize some 
of the other kids as parents, aunts, and 
uncles of current Caudle Park kids. 

The teacher was Janice McKay who 
taught at Caudle Park for many years.







Most years, Caudle 
put on a play or had 
concerts

In 2002, we did Guys and Dolls, a famous 
musical.



Thank you A special thank you to Michael 
Smiley at Fultz House Museum for 
the newspaper articles.

A special thank you to Holly Clark 
and Michael Chiasson for pictures.

A special thank you to John 
Spence for kicking off our 
anniversary conversations. 



The next several 
pictures are from 
the late 1980s and 
early 1990s

See what you notice about these 
pictures. 
What is the same to how the 
school is now? 
What is different?
Can you recognize your 
classroom?





















And now some 
more recent 
photos!









The Welcome sign 
on the side of the 
building was made 
by students in 2022 
and put up in 2023



Caudle Park is a 
great school and 
we’re lucky to be 
here.

Let’s continue making Caudle a 
great place to learn, play, and make 
friends for 50 more years!



School Chant - Once upon a time, we had a school chant. 
Let’s bring it back! (The Grade 5’s and Ms. Smeltzer will help)

Everywhere we go (Everywhere we go)

People always ask us (People always ask us)

Who we are (Who we are)

And where we come from (And where we come from)

So we tell them (So we tell them)

We’re the Caudle Park kids (We’re the Caudle Park kids)

The mighty Caudle Park kids (The mighty Caudle Park kids)

Goooooooooooooooooooo Caudle Park-------------------!!!


